
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
February 1, 2022 

 
Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Teresa Cruz, Debbie Ruby, Tom Horton 
 
Board Members present: Sal Cruz, Gary Maleski, Art Huhta, Laura Schavone, Donna Stewart 
 
A count was not taken of the members present. 
 
Tony Schavone led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
A quorum was declared to be present by President, Tony Schavone. 
 
President, Tony Schavone, called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 
 
Tony announced the Board Members, Officers and gave out pins to members who are part of 
the club five years or more.  
 
5 Year Pin = Randy and Rosie Valparaiso 
 
10 Year Pin = Richard Carias 
 
15 Year Pin = Chuck and Sue Rosen 
  = Gary Plehn 
  = Bill Wisnowski  
  = Dave Dunn 
 
35 Year Pin = Linda Norris 
 
55 Year Pin = Doug Meeuwenberg 
 
Donna Stewart said there were no guests tonight. 
 
Acting Secretary, Debbie Ruby, put forth a motion to waive the reading of the minutes for the 
January meeting. There was a unanimous vote to waive the reading.  
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, reported on upcoming events and had some flyers and 
registration packets available on the front table. 
 
Treasurer, Teresa Cruz, reported the club balance. 
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Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was not present. 
 
Care and Kindness Representative, Marsha Gallivan, read the birthdays and anniversaries for 
the month.  
 
Charity Representative, Will Grohmann, was not present. 
 
Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent. 
 
Newsletter Editor, Debbie Ruby, reported that she emailed the January club newsletter. She 
also needs pictures from events emailed to her at: Rubypics@aol.com. Please send her 
anything you want for the newsletter no later than 4 days before the end of the month.  
 
Tony S. reminded everyone that Dave MacDonough hosts the Corvette Super Shots on the 
fourth Saturday of every month. Tony also reminded the club about meeting at the La Habra 
Bowling Alley parking lot on the third Saturday every month. This month will be on February 19, 
2022. 
 
Tom Cuccio announced the MVM for 2021 to Monica Valparaiso! 
 
Donna apologized for the Banquet being cancelled and asked everyone to make sure they got 
their money back. 
 
Since we did not have a Banquet, the money we would have given out was raffled off by Vicki 
Kump and Linda Norris.  
 
After the break, the raffle prizes were given. Several members won more than once! 
 
Dinner raffle was won by Eric Ellsworth.    
 
Yummy goodies were provided by Sherry Anderson and Laura Schavone. Karen DeBartolomeis 
and Sandy McMullen will provide them next month. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:03pm.  
 
Next Board Meeting: February 15, 2022 
 
Next General Meeting: March 1, 2022 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Debbie Ruby 
Acting CSS Secretary 
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